The Century Farms Neighborhood Association, Inc.

c/o Lieberman Management Services, Inc. 355 W. Dundee Road, #110, Buffalo Grove, IL  60089


NOTICE OF MEETING  

2007 BUDGET

October 16, 2006
RE:  2007 Budget

Dear Neighbor:

Please find enclosed the summary for the proposed 2007 Budget.  You will find that the board has chosen a budget that reflects an amount to meet the ongoing needs of the community.
Please let this letter serve as a CALL & NOTICE for the next Board of Directors Meeting scheduled for:

DATE:
November 14, 2006


TIME:
7:00 p.m. 


LOCATION:
Naperville Area Chamber of Commerce



55 South Main Street, Suite 351 - Meeting Room A, Naperville IL 60540
One purpose of this Board of Directors Meeting is to formally approve and adopt the 2007 Budget.

It is the duty and responsibility of the Board of Directors to propose, approve and adopt a Budget for the Association, as stated in the governing documents for our Association.  This budget has been proposed by the Board of Directors.  It is being mailed to you prior to its approval and adoption for your review pursuant to the recorded Declaration and the Illinois Condominium Property Act.  In order to meet the fiscal needs of the neighborhood, the board was required to exceed the 115% of last year’s assessments as granted by the Century Farms Neighborhood Association By-Laws (by-laws).  Below is an excerpt taken from our by-laws defining the assessment procedure:
9.03 ASSESSMENT PROCEDURE. Annual assessments and special assessments shall be made and collected as provided in Article V of the Declaration, and the provisions of Article V are incorporated herein by reference.

If an adopted budget requires assessment against the Owners in any fiscal year exceeding 115% of the assessments for the preceding year, the Board, upon written petition by Owners with 20% of the votes of the Association filed within 14 days of the Board action, shall call a meeting of the Owners within 30 days of the date of filing of the petition to consider the budget. Unless a majority of the votes of the Owners are cast at the meeting to reject the budget, it is ratified, whether or not a quorum is present. In determining whether assessments exceed 115% of similar assessments in prior years, any authorized provisions for reasonable reserves for repair or replacement of the Property, and anticipated expenses by the Association which are not anticipated to be incurred on a regular or annual basis, shall be excluded from the computation.

Your attendance is encouraged, however, if you cannot attend the meeting, you can forward any questions or concerns, via email to the board at cfna-board@yahoogroups.com or if you prefer, mail your concerns to our property manager.  Please call the Customer Service Department at 847-459-0000 if you have questions regarding this matter.  The Board looks forward to seeing you at the next meeting.
Respectfully Yours,

The Century Farms Neighborhood Association Board of Directors and

LIEBERMAN MANAGEMENT SERVICES, INC. as Agent

